ALP BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
AGENDA

Date: Thursday, Jemmrery=27 ,‘I‘“J-\( A= ?/ lo22
Time: 1:00-3:00 pm

Place: ViaZOOM

1. ANNOUNCEMENTS

2. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

3. CO-CHAIRPERSONS’ REPORT

4. TREASURER’S REPORT

5. ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT
6. COMMITTEE REPORTS

a) Webmaster

b) ALP-Horn

¢) Communication Committee

d) Curriculum Committee

e) Event & Membership Support Committee

7. OLD BUSINESS

8. NEW BUSINESS

9. ADJOURNMENT



MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
ADULT LEARNING PROGRAM, INC.
June 23, 2022
The meeting was called to order by Jack Gregory at 1:05 PM.

We met in the Seabury Boardroom and we all wore masks.

PRESENT: Jenny Gaines, Errol Matzke, Beth Horlitz, Ann Winship, Tom Gworek, Bob Ellis,
Agnes Pier, Jack Gregory, Kimball Hunt, Donna Cote, Liz Burke, Sandy Slipp

The members of the subcommittee who are working on the hybrid programs are Kim, Tom,
Bob, Agnes, and Jenny. The subcommittee will determine what the procedure should be for
the hybrid programs.

"McAuley" is the proper spelling of the West Hartford retirement community where ALP has
presented programs in past years.

The ALP preview meeting for our Fall semester is September 6.

Errol reported that 60 luncheon tickets were bought and 57 people attended the Annual
Meeting Luncheon. ALP provided $200 to subsidize the cost of the luncheon.

The Records project is completé and the contents is available for members' use. One must
have Google email to view it but that is not difficult to acquire and does not cost anything.

ALP spent $1500 on stipends for presenters. ALP has a surplus of $54,000 so ALP is still
secure even though we had a total over run of $5000. Errol said we should be proud of the
overall financial position of ALP. We accepted the treasurer's report.

Over 80 ALP members attended the Annual Meeting either in-person or via Zoom.

\

The Fall 2022 session will feature 25 courses: 9 single session and 16 multi-session classes.

Donna updated the web site with the names of the new ALP Board members. The ALP web
Site averages 250 hits a month.

Kim said he suggested to the Creative Writing class that they offer their work directly to
Donna. People are going to the web site to see the Creative Writing submissions

there. There are 12 members of the group. They select what they want to submit. Donna
says they are great submissions.

The Preview meeting is September 6 which allows for two full weeks for registration before
the Fall semester begins. The meeting will be in-person only. Presenters who cannot
attend in person may present the preview of their course by Zoom if they would

like. Presenters have already received a form letter asking their preference. There is no
luncheon. Ann will arrange for the refreshments which will be beverages and

pastries. There will be no speaker.

Carol asked for possible articles for the ALPHorn. Possibilities are:
an article about Errol and Carol Matzke
an article about the history of ALP based on the information on the ALP web site



an article about Kevin and Paula Gough of the Wintonbury Land Trust who lead the ALP
hikes.

promotion of the Fall Social which will be Friday, October 7 from 3 to 5 PM in the Terrace
Room outside the Chapel.

Dean Greenblat will work for free to solve the problems with our hybrid presentations. We
need to compile a notebook with point by point information on how to do a hybrid
presentation.

Our goal is that both the Zoom participants and the in-person participants can hear the
speaker and the questions and answers. Perhaps the speakers need headsets. Our priority
is that the presenters should not have to concern themselves with the technology. Hybrid
programs are the only issue. Zoom only presentations and in-person only presentations
work well.

Liz and Sandy will write an article about membership.

We will look into providing the McAuley with Zoom programs.

Jack will select the Communications person. That person cannot be just any volunteer. It
must be someone who has the skills to do the job.

The Zoom instructions need to be printed again in the next ALPHorn.
The next ALP Board meeting will be July 28. Several of us cannot attend.
The meeting adjourned at 2:35 PM.

Respectively submitted,

Beth Horlitz *
Secretary



July 2022 Treasurer Report

The spread sheets are attached. A bit of good news: we ended the year about $700 better than forecast
at the time the Annual Meeting announcement was prepared. This was primarily due to fewer
Administrator hours than expected for the last couple of months of the year along with a lower charge
than expected for printing the Annual Meeting announcement.

Errol
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To: ALP Members of the Board of Directors
From: Jenny Gaines
Date: July 28, 2022

The development of the Fall 2022 curriculum has been completed and delivered to the
ALP Horn Co-Editors on time. The curriculum confirmation letters were sent to the presenters,
all have been confirmed. Any set-backs where taken care of in a timely manner with any
presenter. Any course proposals that were cancelled, postpone or could not participate in were
filed to be consideration for the Spring 2023 term. Which planning has already started.

Per the Hybrid courses I meet with Dean Greenblat and Seabury IT and have confirmed
that any Hybrid course can only be offered in the Chapel per their equipment upgrade, as well as
ours. We were supplied with a Hybrid Meeting Setup- User Guide from Seabury IT that we will
intergrade in our Meeting Equipment User Guide for ALP per this coming semester as it is
developed.

Prepared all docs/PDF’s for uploading to the website for the August deadline. Significant
amounts of time are being spent on making sure the databases is clean, and that ALP is
accurately reflected in the past spring term. All critical information is being archived and/or
stored on pdf files. Then Current and Upcoming databases are being prepared for the end of
semester switchover.uyg

Regarding the “Bridge” John Waviers, Invisible Gold LLC., is developing for our
registration process is in full motion. We are meeting next week to fine tune it so that so that it is
to be more seamless between the ALP Website and the Database for both the User and the
Administrator. We are hoping to be operational by this Fall term.

Safe and Healthy.
Respectfully Submitted
Jenny Gaines

ALP Administrator



Webmaster Report June 28, 2022

This past month has been relatively uneventful.

The homepage was updated with a summer message and the Fall preview meeting (save the
date).

The calendar was updated with committee meetings for next year.

in the last 30 days, the website has had 304 visitors, 244 of which are first time visitors. In June,
there were 310 visitors and in July, there have been 206 visitors, so far.

The pages visited, in order of popularity were:
Classes/spring2022-single session
Registration

About us/Who we Are
About us/contact us
Calendars
Classes/spring2022-seminar
ALP News/Alp Horn

The top referring sites to our website are Google, Bing and Duckduckgo.

Donna Cote



